
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE: MAY 24, 2016 
 
FROM:  PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT  WARD: 1 
  
SUBJECT: REMOVAL OF 2-HOUR PARKING ZONE ON BROCKTON AVENUE – 

RESOLUTION 
 
ISSUES: 
 
The issue for City Council consideration is removal of the existing 2-Hour Parking Zone on both 
sides of Brockton Avenue from Mission Inn Avenue (noted on the original Master Parking 
Schedule Resolution as Seventh Street) to University Avenue.    
  
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
That the City Council adopt a resolution to remove the “2-Hour Parking between the hours of 9:00 
a.m. to 6:00 p.m. of any day except Sunday and holidays” Zone on both sides of Brockton Avenue 
from Mission Inn Avenue (formerly Seventh Street) to University Avenue.   

 
BOARD RECOMMENDATIONS:  
 
On April 6, 2016, the Transportation Board (Board) reviewed this matter; seven of nine members 
were present.  The Board voted six to one in favor of the proposal to remove the 2-Hour Parking 
Zone on both sides of Brockton Avenue from Mission Inn Avenue to University Avenue.   
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Public Works Department received a petition from 100% of the properties on Brockton Avenue 
between Mission Inn and University Avenues to remove the existing 2-Hour Parking Zone to 
provide additional on-street parking opportunities for business patrons, employees and residents. 
The existing restrictions were enacted years ago to promote turn-over of parking spaces for area 
businesses.  Area parking needs have since changed and removal of the existing 2-Hour Parking 
restriction would provide desired long-term on-street parking for residents and businesses.  
  
Removal of the 2-Hour Parking Zone would better meet the current on-street parking demands for 
the area.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The cost of sign removal is nominal.  Funding is available in the existing Public Works Department 
budget.  
 



Brockton Avenue Removal of 2-Hour Parking Zone – Resolution  Page 2 
 
 

Prepared by: Kris Martinez, Public Works Director 
Certified as to  
availability of funds: Scott Miller, Interim Finance Director/Treasurer 
Approved by: Al Zelinka, FAICP, Assistant City Manager 
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 
 
Attachments:  

1. Resolution  
2. Site Map 
3. Transportation Board Meeting Minutes – April 6, 2016 


